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Hidalgo County is home to one of the fastest growing regions in the nation. We provide health and justice to 
the over 800,000 residents of our county. We strive to be accessible and responsive to our citizens by 
providing excellent public service through the values of leadership, transparency, fairness, collaboration, 
respect and fiscal responsibility. Follow our social media feed at www.co.hidalgo.tx.us/followus 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Monday, August 22, 2022 
 

 
First case of monkeypox in Hidalgo County is confirmed 
 
 
EDINBURG – An individual from Hidalgo County whose identity will not 
be released has been confirmed to have monkeypox – the first case in 
the county. 
 
A health laboratory confirmed the case over the weekend and officials 
with the Hidalgo County Health and Human Services Department is 
working with the individual to begin contact tracing to determine who 
might have been exposed locally and initiate the process of getting those 
most at risk vaccinated. 
 
Privacy laws preclude releasing many details of this case, other than it 
is suspected to be travel related. The gender and age range of the 
individual cannot be revealed at this time, health officials said. 
 
The individual is being encouraged to isolate at home and is being 
cooperative with health officials to determine who might have been 
exposed. 
 
The confirmation comes days after Hidalgo County and other health 
agencies began administering a monkeypox vaccine locally. Because of 
the limited supply of vaccines, health officials are targeting high risk 
individuals for the preventive measure. 
 
County health officials are strongly encouraging local health care 
providers to be diligent about suspected cases and to report any 
confirmed cases to the county health department. 
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